IEEA Advancement Board Meeting Minutes
4/24/24- Ody Ekwonwa presiding
	

In attendance
Ody Ekwonwa, Debbie Mix, Eric Hillis, Lori Bouslog, Amanda Marciano, Abigail Creigh 

Approval of minutes
There were no minutes to approve.

Board
There is an opening for a secretary, who will move up to Vice President at PDC in December, 2024. No one volunteered. Position is still open.

reports 
Introductions 
President Ody presented her report and provided discussion.

OLD BUSINESS

· Survey cards have been placed on the tables in the main room during the Spring Conference asking two questions. This survey is to get feedback from IEEA members as to what they would like the Advancement Committee to address and also what they remembered about what it has done in the past. Ody will make an announcement at lunch to ask members to please fill out the cards. This is really important to create positivity  and to promote IEEA and voice concerns to the State office if appropriate.

NEW BUSINESS

· Abigail asked a question if her job is safe with the new reorganization of Extension.  She is very new and didn’t know about fiscal concerns when she accepted her position. We discussed this topic and the general consensus was that there’s little chance that people will lose their jobs. This is based on two factors: There’s a trend that people leave their position for many different personal reasons i.e. move, want to be a stay at home mom, health, etc. and there are already many positions open that Extension is trying to fill. A change will most likely address these issues and some job descriptions may change, but likely everyone will still be employed.

· A discussion on the purpose of Advancement.  Reading the bylaws and the purpose of the Advancement group seems to overlap with the Health, Wellness and Connections committee, although there is a difference with their focus. 
 The HW&C committee typically does physical health and wellness, but they also promote IEEA.  The Advancement also has the job of promoting IEEA, as does the marketing committee. It seems as if there is a vagueness in the purpose descriptions although each has a different focus on what and how they do it. 
 
· The Advancement committee is the only one that is supposed to bring things to the leadership, although we’re not really sure that’s true. There is a history of the Advancement taking a survey years ago, and before they shared any of the information to the State, they presented the results at PDC. The results were frank, honest and it didn’t look good for Extension as a whole. We had considered approaching the HW&C committee and see how or if we should combine or how to work together so as not to duplicate efforts. We have some of the same efforts of their Connections part, but it isn’t clear if their connections is internal or externally focused. 

NEXT MEETING
Wednesday, June 12, 2024 12:00 PM-1:00 PM Eastern time. meetings on the 2nd Wed of every other month. A reminder and zoom link are emailed ahead of time.
Submitted by Debbie Mix  

